Central Park Gardens

Steering Committee Meeting Minutes

11:30 am – 1:00 pm, November 19, 2008

Present:
Jan Bower, Jim Fowler, Emily Griswold, Dorothy Peterson, 


Willa Pettygrove, Peg Smith, Bob Stephenson

1.
Updates


a.
Pathway Renovation Project

The pathway through the Meadow was completed on November 8 by Davis Sunset Rotary with help from Bob Stephenson and his co-worker Dwight Filler, who did the removal of the large Miscanthus grasses with a tractor from the City.  The project took about 3½ hours to complete without any disasters.  Rotary expects that the overall pathway project will take about three more workdays.  Another workday is scheduled for February for the Vegetable Garden.  Emily anticipates a materials funding shortfall of about $1,000 over the $3,500 allocated by the City for the project.
b.
Outreach Activity 


There was very little traffic at the table managed by Emily at the Davis Media Access celebration on October 18.  According to Emily, this may have been due to the poor positioning of the table.  In contrast, Peg and Bob reported that the UCD Community Service Networking Fair on October 22 was very successful.  They talked to a lot of people and got 1½ pages of names for volunteer work at the Gardens.  The free seed packs were very popular.  Emily mentioned that there are many service clubs on campus looking for volunteer opportunities.  At the last few CPG workdays, there have been five people from the Davis High Scholarship Federation, 12 students from the NSCS (National Society of Collegiate Scholars) and one person from another local high school with his father.  At the next workday (December 6), 10 people are expected from Alpha Phi Omega.  Emily said she prefers to work with volunteers that have a long-term commitment to the gardens, but service groups offer a relatively easy way to get a lot of work done fast.  Lots of people are using the gardens, and the feedback on the labeling is very positive.
c.
Search for Excellence, international submission

Our application was not selected for this Master Gardener award.
d.
Steering Committee Potluck Lunch

Emily invited Mary Yaussy to the December 10 meeting, and she is definitely interested in attending, but needs to check on her work schedule first before committing.  Each member is asked to bring a plate and utensils.  Bob will find out if we can use the kitchen.  Emily will send us further details later in the month.
2.
Upcoming Outreach Opportunities

a.
Davis Home and Garden Show

The second annual Davis Home and Garden Show will be held on March 21 and 22, 2009 in the ARC Pavilion at UC Davis.  Emily coordinated the seminar and garden exhibits in the show last year, which required a lot of time and work.  Last year the plant sale at the Arboretum was on the same day as the show so this was more reason for Emily to be involved.  This year Emily does not have support from the Arboretum for this activity.  Also it appears that Andrew has dropped the “green” emphasis and changed his plan for the show so that the garden area has more space than last year.  This would mean some additional work in designing a new layout for the garden exhibitors.  Dorothy felt that someone should be paid for organizing the garden area at this event beyond just getting a free booth at the show.  Emily will try to find out more details about how the garden area will be organized before we make a commitment.
b.
Recycled Art Faire

The fourth annual Recycled Art Faire is planned for Wednesday, April 22, 4:30-7:00 p.m. in the Central Park Gardens.  The theme is Turn “Junk” into Art and will showcase works of art, practical items and fashion accessories created from used, surplus or found materials.  Dorothy is coordinating the event, which is part of the Davis Earth Day celebration and is being sponsored by the Davis Farm to School Connection, Davis Farmers Market, City of Davis Public Works, Yolo County Arts Council and our Committee.  She is also working with Jim Becket, Director of the Hattie Weber Museum, photographer Sue Perry and the Board of Education in promoting the event.  Entries must be received by April 11; forms are available on the Yolo County Arts Council’s website:  www.yoloarts.org.  This will be an opportunity to highlight the gardens, and Dorothy is open to our suggestions to get school kids more involved.  Bob Stephenson will ask Bob Bowen if we can use the City’s PVC banner holders.  Jim will publicize the event in MG publications.  Steering Committee members agreed to help with set up and monitoring the event.
3.
Education Program Planning
a.
Review and Brainstorming


The list of 2008 Educational Programs was reviewed.  It was noted that the programs in spring and fall were very successful, but not those scheduled for the summer months.  The most successful programs were about rose pruning, meadows, vegetable gardening and beneficial insects.  There seems to be an interest in presenting programs on food preparation and demonstration, e.g., working with local chefs, solar cooking and nutrition.  Peg and Emily will work on the 2009 program and coordinate our programs with the Master Gardener’s educational  program being put together by Christine Joshel and Steve Radosevich.
b.
City Recreation Guide

Christine Helweg coordinates the quarterly Recreation Program Guide published by the City of Davis and has offered to put something in the guide about our programs.  We missed the deadline for getting our programs in the summer 2009 guide, but we’ll try for the fall 2009 guide.
c.
Yolo MG Program Budget


The MG Planning Committee is in the process of finalizing and approving its 2008-2009 budget and requested input on anticipated expenses for MG activities or projects through June 2009.  Up to now, handouts and brochures have been donated by the speakers in CPG’s educational program; however, there may be some need for funds in future years for workshop materials involving Master Gardeners.  Jan offered to send an email to Arlen Feldman and Delynda Eldridge alerting them to this possible future need.

4.
Slosson Grant Proposal

Emily plans to prepare a proposal to meet the December 15 deadline for the Elvenia J. Slosson Endowment Fund.  The request can be up to $50,000.  Some suggestions for the proposal include larger and more readable signs for each garden, second kiosk for the vegetable garden, additional plants, more publications and a cell phone plant information tour, which would be keyed to phone numbers on the plant labels and entail a subscription service.  The cell phone tour could be a model project for other historic and tourist attractions in Davis.
5.
End-of-the-Year Plans
Emily will be in India from December 11 to January 9.  Peg offered to serve as a contact for CPG email inquiries while Emily is away.  Emily will create a vacation message that directs people to Peg’s email if they need help right away.  Bob will also be in Barcelona during this period and offered these numbers for City help while he is gone:  Graffiti Hot Line = 757-5600 and City Hall’s main office = 757-5626.  Emily is sending out gift acknowledgement letters for tax purposes to those who have made contributions to CPG this year.  She will also send out an end-of-the-year letter on our accomplishments and continued need for support to those on our volunteer and education lists.  The Steering Committee meeting time for next year will remain the same—third Wednesday of each month—and Bob has the same meeting room reserved for next year.
6.
Steering Committee Vacancy
It was suggested that we ask Ruth Williams from Tree Davis, as well as Gail Morris to be on the Steering Committee.  It would also be nice to have a student on the committee, and Emily suggested a person she had met with a research focus on community gardens that might be interested.

7.
Vegetable/Children’s Garden Design Committee
Peg, Willa, Linda and Emily met to discuss the design of a plan for the north end of the garden.  The kids are already attracted to that end and the vegetable garden so this should not be too difficult.  The use of natural objects and inexpensive and commonly available materials are especially desirable for children.  One idea was to erect a tunnel or teepee structure covered with vines.  Another idea was to incorporate logs of different heights that could act as “stepping stones” for kids or informal seating.  Dorothy raised the idea of incorporating a rain gauge and sundial to get kids more connected with weather and climate observations.  Any structures that are proposed have to be approved by Sandy Dietrich, Park Supervisor, before they can be erected.
Submitted by,

Jan Bower, Secretary

Central Park Gardens Steering Committee
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